
 

 

 

 

7th October 2025 

Dear Parents, 

Jai Hind! 

We are delighted to share a piece of wonderful news that marks a truly historic 

moment for our community. With the continuous efforts and persistence of the 

School Management, the C7 Railway Crossing near Mayor World School has finally 

been reopened. 

This decision is exceptional as per the Ministry’s policy, once a railway crossing is 

closed, it is rarely, if ever, reopened. The reopening of C7 will make school access 

smoother and safer for everyone, reducing congestion and ensuring greater 

convenience for all parents and students. 

Adding to the good news, the Railways have also sanctioned a new underpass at 

C7, which will soon connect Urban Estate Phase 2 and Phase 1 seamlessly. Work on 

this project is expected to begin shortly, providing multiple safe and congestion 

free routes to reach the School. 

We sincerely thank all parents for their continued cooperation, patience, and trust 

throughout this process. Your support has been invaluable in helping us achieve 

this milestone for the community. 

Warm regards, 

Charu Trehan 

Vice Principal 

Mayor World School 

 

 


